TS13.066

DATE:

RE:

Request:

For:

Note:

RM/saw

June 17, 2013

Eric Galit, Traffic Engineer

Tim Forbes, Street Department

Sgt. Dan Woods, Traffic Division, APD

Rick Guzman, Asst. Chief of Staff, Mayor’s Office

Traffic Study Request

Request for No Outlet signs at entrance of Wild Meadow Lane
and Aspen Lane

Alderman Richard Mervine and resident

Both are no outlet streets off Oakhurst Drive. Cut through
traffic is seeking faster routes by heading into these
neighborhoods and needs to be prevented from trying this
non-solution.

Requested for GO Meeting dated: July 23,2013
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Windett, Shelly

From: Beck, Jeane

Sent: Wednesday, June 19, 2013 4:18 PM
To: Windett, Shelly

Subject: FW: GO Agenda Item

FYI

From: AldermanMervine@aol.com [mailto: AldermanMervine@aol.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 19, 2013 4:13 PM

To: Beck, Jeane

Subject: GO Agenda Item

Jeane:

Please put the following on the next GO agenda:
- Request to add signage at the entrance to both of these streets that reads "No Qutlet"
- Wild Meadow Lane and Aspen Lane

“Both are no outlet streets off Oakhurst Drive; cut through traffic seeking faster routes during drive time are heading into
these neighborhoods with no solution and need to be prevented from trying this non-solution.

Thanks,
Rick

Bk Mervive

Alderman, 8th Ward

City of Aurora, Illinois

(331) 452-5136

(new area code for our areal)

Aurora Customer Service: (630) 256-INFO
www.MyWard8.com

www.Aurora-il.org




Windett, Shellx

From: Lopez, Rosalinda

Sent: Monday, June 17, 2013 9:33 AM

To: Lirot, Chris

Cc: Windett, Shelly; aldermanmervine@aol.com

Subject: Request by Wendy Armstrong of Aspen Ln at 630 862-2735 -No Outlet" or "No Detour"
temporary sign due to traffic increase at Oakhurst and Aspen because of construction at Eola
Rd

Hello,

Received a call from Wendy Armstrong of Aspen Ln. at 630 862-2735 called to complain that due to new construction
beginning today, more traffic is coming through on Oakhurst to get around the construction. There are no outlets, and
three streets that are cul de sacs. Mrs. Armstrong is requesting that a temporary sign be dispayed such as “No Outlet”.
Is this possible due to the heavy traffic trying to go through at those streets?

Thank you,

Rosalinda V. Lopez
Conlidential Sceretary
The Aldermen’s Oflice
60 E. Downer PL.
Aurora, IL 60505

630 256-3020



Windett, Shellx

From: Gallt, Eric

Sent: Tuesday, June 18, 2013 7:22 AM
To: Windett, Shelly

Cc: Lirot, Chris

Subject: RE: Traffic Study 13.066

Please do not put this on the next GO. Hold it until the second GO in July.

Eric J. Galit

City Traffic Engineer

City of Aurora

44 £ Downer Place, 4th Floor
Aurora, IL 60507

Ph: {630)256-3237

Email: egallt@aurora-il.org

----- Original Message-----

From: Windett, Shelly

Sent: Monday, June 17, 2013 4:57 PM
To: Gallt, Eric

Subject: Traffic Study 13.066

Hi Eric,
Please see attached traffic study request for signage at Aspen and Oakhurst.
Thanks,

Shelly Windett
Administrative Aide
City of Aurora
Aldermen's Office

60 East Downer Place
Aurora, IL 60505
630-256-3020



